
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA 17856
January 26, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on January 26, 2021 at 7 pm.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, and Donald Wilver, Jr.; Secretary Ellie Koveleskie and Solicitor Peter Matson. The minutes of the December 22, 2020 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Wilver and second by Mr. Seibert.  
Mr. Diefenbach made a motion to approve the Re-Organization Meeting Minutes from January 4, 2021.  Mr. Seibert seconded the motion and it was carried.
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver, the Board of Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated January 26, 2021 totaling $66,103.62.
OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS
Corey Ulrich of Larson Design presented their preliminary designs for the rehabilitation of the timber covered bridge located on T-514 (Gray Hill Road) over White Deer Creek in White Deer Township, Union County.  Construction would occur in 2022.  The timber portion of the bridge is still considered historic, so they will not be replacing the bridge.  They will be replacing some of the timber that needs to be replaced.  The steel beams will be replaced with new ones. They will be adding a fireproof coating to the timber prior to being painted to protect from arson.
They will be putting some overhead clearance bars on the approaches that are at 9’6’’ that will be timber with steel reinforcement to hopefully prevent people from hitting the bridge.  As far as traffic control, it will require a detour. The detour is very preliminary at this stage because PennDOT has a project around the same time as the bridge project and will also be using a detour.
Mr. Wilver made a motion to bid on getting a new truck for the Township.  It was seconded by Mr. Seibert and carried.

PUBLIC COMMENT
Rodney Noll of 391 Main Street, New Columbia spoke about how someone from our road maintenance crew plowed a large mound of snow onto his property.  The snow was piled in two places, according to Mr. Noll- next to his garage and on his lawn.  He was angry that we did not remove it, but Mr. Diefenbach explained that we will not go on his property to remove it.  Mr. Noll then dumped a pile of stones and glass onto the table, where the Supervisors sit and stated that we put it on his property.

Mr. Wilver agreed that someone should come and take a look at his property.

PLANNING AND ZONING 
The supervisors and Jeff Snyder had a discussion of Snyder minor subdivision plan and Larson Design Group’s findings after their last inspection on Jan. 20, 2021.  Jeff Snyder did not have a copy of the report, so he was given one.  Mr. Wilver pointed out that we can not sign off on it until the engineer does.  Mr. Wilver suggested that he get with Charlie Axtman, his engineer and his excavators, Sheldon and Ken Weaver.  Nathaniel Gearhart suggested that Jeff Snyder go straight to Chris Sheaffer of Larson Design for all questions in order to get clarification on what needs to be done.
Mr. Diefenbach discussed the Main Street Project timeline.  The timeline is as follows:
Bid Documents made available for bidding on January 11th (We will get Ellie the Advertisement in a word document for her to publish in local paper(s).  

· Pre-Bid meeting January 27th at 10:00am at the project site.  The meeting will not be made mandatory due to potential COVID restrictions in place.  Meeting place will be in the parking lot just east of the railroad tracks across from the church.

· Bids being opened on February 23rd at the Supervisors Meeting at 7:00pm.  

· Notice of Award February 24th 

· Anticipated Notice to Proceed on or before March 15, 2021.  

· Substantial completion will be on or before November 24, 2021 

· Final payment/paperwork completed on or before December 31, 2021.
Mr. Diefenbach noted that we cannot use the Main Street funds for curbs and sidewalks- that would have to come from our general fund.
SOLICITOR COMMENT 
None
SUPERVISORS COMMENTS
Mr. Diefenbach asked for a motion to adjourn, which was then so moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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